BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Finance & Administration Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at 6:00 pm on Tuesday, 29 May 2018
	Present
	Cllr de Groot in the Chair, D Spear, E Spear, Mrs Chesters, Bunyard, Mrs Wellstead and Bradford (part). 


	FA/01/2018/19
	Apologies


	None received.

	FA/02/2018/19
	Declarations of Interest


	There were none.
Cllr Bradford arrived.



	FA/03/2018/19
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held on 23 April 2018 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
(3, 4abs)


	FA/04/2018/19
	Financial Reports
	a. Members considered the Council’s budget monitoring report attached as Appendix A.
RECOMMENDED: That the Council’s budget monitoring report for May be noted.
(NC)

b. The Committee considered the Council’s bank transactions for the period 01/04/2018 to 29/05/2018, attached as Appendix B.  It was requested that on future reports the Clerk includes total amounts transferred between each bank account.

RECOMMENDED: That the Committee approves the bank transactions during the period 01/04/2018 to 29/05/2018, as attached.
(6, 1abs)


c. The Committee considered staff salaries for May 2018, attached as appendix C. It was requested that future reports includes each staff member’s hourly rate and contracted hours.
RECOMMENDED: That the Committee approves staff salaries for May 2018.
 (NC)


	FA/05/2018/19
	Asset Register
	The Committee reviewed the Council’s Asset Register.  It was suggested that under ‘Freehold Property/Land’ the Youth Centre should be amended to read Museum of British Surfing (MOBS). The gate at Knowle Play Park should be incorporated under ‘walls/fences/gates/Stoney Bridge Depot etc.’ 
Cllr Bunyard was of the opinion that the Asset Value (Market Value) should be higher then the Insured Sum.  The Clerk explained that the Council had appointed Underwood Wright Chartered Surveyors last May to carry out an inspection of its major assets to evaluate the reinstatement figures for insurance purposes.  The reinstatement figures included demolition and site clearance, and the insured sums provided by the Council’s insurer were not far off the figures stated in the independent review. 

RECOMMENDED: That
a. the Clerk to circulate to the Committee members, for their information, the Underwood Wright Chartered Surveyors report.

b. The Committee to consider whether it wishes it carry out a further review prior to renewing its insurance policy next May.

c. The Asset Register for the total sum of £3,464,984 be approved and submitted to the External Auditor, attached as Appendix D.

(NC)


	
	The meeting closed at 6:34 pm 
………………………………………Chairman
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